

**Rahn, David**

---

**From:** Khanna, Meena *MRK* (17)  
**Sent:** Thursday, September 15, 2011 12:54 PM  
**To:** Thompson, Jon  
**Cc:** Kulesa, Gloria; Mensah, Tanya; Kolcum, Gregory; McCoy, Gerald; McMurtray, Anthony; Li, Yong; Manoly, Kamal; Farzam, Farhad; Rahn, David; Wilson, George; Bedi, Gurjendra  
**Subject:** RE: URGENT ACTION: RII contact needed for 2.206 regarding operation of North Anna after 8/23/11 earthquake

Jon, since there are multiple technical issues involved, here are the list of folks that we've identified from DCI and DE:

Kamal Manoly, Yong Li, Farhad Farzam, Gurjendra Bedi, and Dave Rahn

**From:** McCoy, Gerald *RC* (16)  
**Sent:** Thursday, September 15, 2011 12:44 PM  
**To:** Thompson, Jon  
**Cc:** Khanna, Meena; Kulesa, Gloria; Mensah, Tanya; Kolcum, Gregory  
**Subject:** RE: URGENT ACTION: RII contact needed for 2.206 regarding operation of North Anna after 8/23/11 earthquake

I will be your Region 2 contact for the North Anna Earthquake 2.206 petition.

The current interpretation that I have heard about 10CFR100 Appendix A is that Dominion needs NRC approval for restart. Unless that has changed, Dominion's plans for a 9/22 restart don't matter much.

What is the purpose of the PRB, and what will I need to do to prepare? Who will lead the PRB? Who will participate?

Gerry McCoy

### Gerald J. McCoy

Chief, Reactor Projects Branch 5  
Division of Reactor Projects, Region 2  
United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission  
Office: 404-997-4551  
Cell: (b)(6)

**From:** Thompson, Jon *MRK* (15)  
**Sent:** Thursday, September 15, 2011 11:32 AM  
**To:** McCoy, Gerald  
**Cc:** Khanna, Meena; Kulesa, Gloria; Mensah, Tanya  
**Subject:** URGENT ACTION: RII contact needed for 2.206 regarding operation of North Anna after 8/23/11 earthquake  
**Importance:** High

Gerry,

I contacted Greg Kolcum regarding RII representation on a PRB for this 2.206 (copy found at ML11256A019).

He recommended that I contact you.

As current NAPS planning has a nominal 9/22/11 restart date and the 2.206 petition has potential immediate action requested, the PRB may need to meet before next Tues 9/20/11 to decide on the issue to great any immediate action on this 2.206.

1 Information in this record was deleted  
in accordance with the Freedom of Information  
Act, exemptions 6  
FOIA- 2011-0357

*EXC*  
*F/31*

Please inform me ASAP of the proper POC for this 2.206. As the requested immediate action is to require NAPS 1 & 2 to remain shutdown until a series of actions are complete, this has senior management interest at both NRR and RII.

I can be contacted at 301-415-1119 office or (b)(6) cell) if you have any questions.

Jon Thompson

EX.6